SELECTMEN'S MEETING May 23, 1988

Present were Selectmen Dodge, Olson, Mansfield and secretary.

7:15

7:55

8:00

8:45

9:40

Lee Murray was in to discuss business on Joe English Road. Bids were

in for blasting on the section of the road by Kennedy's Subdivision

and reviewed. Bids were as follows: Capital Drilling & Blasting-$11,800;
DPC Prilling & Blasting~$10,800; Explosive Engineering-$6,000; and
Daniels Drilling and Blasting~$8,400. The bid was given to Explosive
Engineering and they were to give us proof of insurance which was to

be in excess of $500 thousand. Speed limit signs of 25 MPH were discussed
and Lee was going to order them. Also, there was discussion of the air
tank located at the town shed. The insurance inspector was up there
earlier today and claims the air tamk that is there now is not acceptable.
The road agent will be ordering a new one soon.

Dan Way and Mark Thome are to meet with the Road Agent and the Selectmen
in the selectmen's office on June 6th regarding their land on McCurdy Road.
The meeting has been set up tentatively for Jume 6th at 7:30 pm and we are
waiting for it to be confirmed.

Jay Marden was in to inform the selectmen that he has just recently had
another sheep killed on his property.

Marcel Laflamme was in to present the proposal to purchase the computer

software package for The Computer Center in Falmouth, ME. The selectmen
voted unanimously to buy the package and Marcel was to order the package

right away.

Pat Conrad and Jay Harwood representing Edelweiss Dev. Corp. had a scheduled
appointment for 8:00 to discuss the gravel permit on Bunker Hill Road. They
would like the slopes to be 1 to 1 instead of 3 to 1. They did not show.

Skip Gomes had an appointment for 8:30 regarding putting a trailer at his
gravel pit. Skip called to let us know that he was mnot going to make it.

David Bourque from Full View Cable was in with contracts to be signed by
the selectmen. Contracts were left pending until more investigation was
done on the new partners. '

Donald Holt, Jr. was in to discuss possibly removing gravel from his pit
located on Riverdale Road. A gravel hearing will be scheduled for June
27th at 8:00 pm.

We received a letter of intent from Helen Dean tc open a Hot Dog Stand °
on her property located on 320 Mont Vernon Road (Route 13). She has been
referred to a Mr. Collins, Dept. of Public Health at 1-271-4589 and also
to. the Department of Transportation 1-271-3731 because of being located.on
a state highway.

The selectmen accepted a letter of resignation from Catherine Richard from
the Board of Adjustment. The selectmen unanimously nominated William .J.
Hebert to fill her position as an alternate.

Selectmen signed checks and reviewed weekly correspondence.
Meeting adjourned 12PM

Respectfully submitted:

Naomi L., Bolton




